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November 2020 Snow News & Minutes

Presidents Corner 
 
With the Pandemic going strong in our state at this 
time we still must be optimistic that we will be able to 
enjoy a good snowmobile season.  There is a lot of 
work to be done to get the trails ready.  The November 
7th club meeting at Walkers Kraken Shack Bar & Grill at 
9:00 am is a work weekend.  There still is a lot of work 
to be done clearing, brushing trails, and the marking 
the trail system.  There are two young guys for years 
have marked the trail system from Lee Lake to 
Klondike and the Coleman trail system and are looking 
for help.  One of those guys is Jerry Frey who is 82 
years old and me at 76 years old.  Now we are both 
incredibly young at heart but would like to introduce 
some new members to this trail system to learn the 
ropes.  If you have any interest in getting involved in 
this section of trail give me a call at 920-897-2499. 
 
 
Roy Lawrenz President 

 
Meeting Events Schedule 
 

Third Membership Meeting of the Year 
November 7, 2020 

 
Location: 

Walkers Kraken Shack Bar & Grill 
9328 County Re B 

Suring, WI 
 

The Meeting will start at 9:00 in the 
morning 

 

Do You Remember Our First 
Groomer? 

 

 
We sure have come a long way 

 

Now Here Is the Groomer’s Today  
 

         
  

        
 

Our Club sure has come a long way 



Membership Report 
 
Year to date we have 92 members who have renewed 
their membership 2 new members have joined are 
club.  Last year we ended the year with 161 members, 
so renewals are coming in slower this year.  In this 
mailing I will not include a renewal membership, but if 
you would like to renewal your membership you can 
join on our Website and use PayPal to pay your 
membership. 

 

October 3, 2020 
Meeting Minutes 
 
 
The meeting was called to order by club president, Roy 

Lawrenz at the club storage building at 9:00am. 

15 members were present. 

First Order of Business: 

Approval of Agenda.  Motion made by Jerry Frey, second by 

Joe Ryba. Agenda approved 

Second Order of Business: 

Approval of September meeting minutes 

Tom Stadler stated that his email was mis-typed in the 

September minutes.  His correct email is tlstad@juno.com  

Motion to approve minutes made by Gerry Frey, second by 

Tom Yingling.  Minutes approved 

Third Order of Business: 

Approval of Treasurer’s report.  Chuck reported that income 

for September included a state funding check in the amount 

of $7570.51 and club dues totaling $1380.00.  Expenses 

were $650.66 for a net September income of $8299.85.  

Current club assets total $61,691. 

Jerry Frey motioned to approve treasure’s report, second by 

Bob Peters.  Report approved. 

Fourth Order of Business-Old business: 

Copies of proposed By-law changes were handed out to 

members.  Tom Yingling and Jane Garrow, members of by-

law committee, discussed some of the proposed changes 

and revisions.  After a brief discussion, Joe Ryba made a 

motion to approve the by-law revisions, Chuck Panure 

second.  By-law revisions approved. 

Tom Stadler stated the new by-laws would be posted on the 

website as soon as the committee provides a final copy.   

 

Fifth Order of Business—New business: 

 

1. Tom Stadler stated there is an Oconto County 

Alliance Meeting on October 7
th

.  Tom and Brad Van 

Hoff will attend.  Signs will be ordered at this 

meeting and trail changes will be discussed.  Tom 

talked about the new color/number system for 

county trails.   Chuck requested they ask if more 

information could be provided with payments.  

Checks are received without much 

detail/explanation of what the payment is for. 

2. Roy reported the Landowner Appreciation Dinner 

has been rescheduled for April 9, 2021.  Romy’s has 

been reserved. 

3. Meeting Schedule and club events.  It was 

discussed that all meeting dates need to be posted 

on the website.  With the uncertainty of 

establishments closing due to the pandemic, it was 

decided that Roy will arrange the location a few 

weeks ahead of each meeting.  He will do this in 

time to include in the newsletter. 

4. UTV lite groomer update.  This was discussed at last 

meeting.  Roy has not talked to Tom Kuchta but 

hopes to next week.  He will update at next 

meeting. 

5. Trail Report—Steve Garrow reported he used the 

stump grinder on all the stumps on the trail along 

Marl Lake Road.    Chuck reported he is having 

issues with one landowner who feels snowmobilers 

wrecked his fence.  There was discussion on 

possible alternatives, none of which seem plausible.  

Tom will talk to Brad about possibly talking to the 

landowner.  Tom reported that Brad has talked with 

all the landowners that make up the trail from 

Champeau Road to Suring.  This year the trail will 

run through fields instead of on the road to the 

railroad grade.   Tom reported that he still needs to 

call his landowners but does not anticipate any 

issues.  Tom Yingling reported he has contacted all 

of his landowners.    Tom handed out trail maps to 

all trail bosses present.  The maps have trail 

sections marked indicating the sections each 

person/team is responsible for marking and 

maintaining.  He will get the maps to those trail 

bosses who were not at the meeting.  Tom talked 

about some of the work to be done after the 

meeting.  He also indicated that utility lines along 

old 64 will be buried and poles removed.  When 

that happens, we may need to use a workday to 

clear rocks along that trail. 

 

Tom Yingling motioned to adjourn, second by Joe 

Ryba.  Meeting adjourned 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:tlstad@juno.com


 

 


